

Military Order of the Cootie Auxiliary Supreme General Orders #1 2022-2023



PRESIDENTS ON ALL LEVELS, PLEASE PASS THIS INFORMATION TO YOUR MEMBERS!!!!!!

I am looking forward to a great year.

- 1. Membership Our membership needs to grow. We all need to work hard. We have eleven possible members every time someone joins a VFW auxiliary so go get them please. As you know this year we are working together with MOC, VFW and our auxiliaries. Let's make this a great year for one and all.
- 2. Treasurers PLEASE, DO NOT HOLD DUES!!! This year all treasures need hard copy books. There is no excuse. Presidents, this is part of your job to make this happen. Also we are using Robert's rules of order. If at a meeting someone stands and calls for a vote, this means all questions and talk stops. The motion on the floor is voted on now. When you call for the Question means close debate and call for vote. This is not a motion.
- 3. Respect Remember at a meeting to have respect for each other. We are here to have fun, not talk over each other or to cause people to question each other, or to hear yourself speak.

To those who have lost loved ones and friends our sympathy and prayers are with you. To those who are ill we wish you a speedy recovery.

Thank you for all you do and keep up the great work.

By Order of

Attested by:

Cathy Seippel

Kathy Browne

Supreme President Cathy Seippel

Supreme Secretary Kathy Browne